Lordship Rec Users Forum

Minutes of the LRUF meeting, Monday 22nd September 2008

Present:   Martin Burrows (Back To Earth Projects); Su Jolly (Broadwater Farm Community Centre); Hilary Adams (Bruce Grove Residents’ Network); Michael Loughnane and Clive Attenborough (LBH Recreation Services); Dave Morris, Joan Curtis, Ray Swain, Caroline Jepson (Friends of Lordship Rec); Helen Steel (Friends of Lordship Rec and park staff)    Apologies:   Nigel Roberts (Lordship Rec Dog Club); Paul Ely (LBH Recreation Services); Brian Scott and Irene Lee (Friends of Graham Lee); Helen Thomas (West Green Residents Assoc); Bernadette Riganti (LBH Neighbourhood Office) 


1.    Minutes of last meeting   

Amendments:  a. the Back To Earth community kitchen and garden project has 200 people interested, not 200 active volunteers (at least not yet!). b. BWFCC have a spare room in centre which might become available for rent (eg to Parks Dept).   c.  Dr Alison Milward - HLF consultant - might attend the Audience Development Plan workshop.  d. The reported meeting between Michael Loughnane and Paul Ely was about general management issues to do with the Rec.

Otherwise agreed.


2.  Matters arising   

a.  It was noted that the unofficial entrance into the Rec at the north-west corner of the main field has now been sealed up (due to persistant rubbish dumping there). The alleyway there is not a public alleyway hence no permanent entrance could have been created at that point.  

b. The bat walk organised by the Friends was very successful - 22 people took part at nightfall, and many bats were sighted and heard round the lake


3.  Lordship Rec Community Festival - 13th September 2008

Report of this year's festival   

Around 3,000 local people attended, great atmosphere, good weather, wide range of events, lots of participation. The overall organisation of the event went very smoothly. Press release was sent out afterwards.

Points of view expressed during the discussion (in no particular order): ** Music (in the south field and in the BWF Centre) made all the difference...  ** More interest this year from the local allotment site...   ** Horticulture Show had 180 exhibits this year, compared to 62 last year...   ** BWF Centre was alive with a range of activities which all worked brilliantly together...  ** Food in the BWF cafe was great but vegetarian food seemed to run out early on...  ** Local police could have helped out more, although they did take part in the peace bike ride...  ** Publicity could have been greatly improved. Despite 15-20,000 leaflets distributed by volunteers arouond the Rec we could have had better borough-wide publicity in Haringey People (none) and local press (almost nothing)...  ** More groups put on activities this year, but the co-ordination, general responsibilities and pressure largely fell to Joan, Dave and Martin...   ** Not having the money up front early on (about £14,000 eventually raised this year, some at the last minute) added to the pressure on the people co-ordinating things

Shall we do it next year?

The general feeling is that people in the surrounding communities loved it and will expect it to happen every year. Also, it has a huge effect on increasing local optimism about the Rec, showcasing its potential and increasing the usage, as well as improved mobilisation and co-operation between partners. Obviously we'd like to see it continue, but it is a huge undertaking for the Forum, especially for the Friends.

It was agreed to do it next year. We agreed that the same week in September - Saturday 12th Sept 2009 - is best as the schools are back. But we believe the funding should be secured 'up front' early on [a budget summary for this year's is to be produced, and a provisional one could be done for next year's too]. All those involved in the event on the day will be asked to get more involved in helping organise, co-ordinate and publicise the event beforehand. We should start planning meetings earlier (eg early Feb) and maybe do funding applications earlier than that.


4.  New Playground

The date for the works has been put back to early 2009. A supplementary application has been made to London Play for £20,000 for additional natural features.


5. New tree planting

This long-planned project for tree planting along the western side of the main field has now been designed by the Friends. It has been arranged to conform with the current masterplan. We agreed to back it, and are awaiting the go ahead from Paul Ely (who may run it past our liason people in CBA and the Lottery). It is provisionally scheduled for Nov 30th.


6. Tree circle 

It has previously been agreed that the tree circle needs relocating to the north west corner of the main field, so that the staggering view across Haringey to Ally Pally will not be obstructed as the young trees grow. This requires hiring heavy equipment. Clive to chase this up with Paul Ely. Obviously, if this is to be done, the earlier the better while the trees are small.


7. Back to Earth Projects     

There are some concerns about the need to secure adequate funding to ensure the future of the BWF Community Centre, an integral part of the overall regeneration of the Rec. Great work has been done over the last year by the Centre, BTE and others to develop activities and improvements. LRUF agreed to add our full backing to this effort and the Centre as a whole.


8. Conservation / BMX

Joan and Dave did a walkabout in the woodland / conservation area by the adventure playground. It could be much better managed and appreciated as an exciting and magical area of the Rec. However there are plans to re-site the BMX track from the Model Traffic Area to the woodland area. Joan and Dave suggested that this could be reconsidered when the Masterplan is reviewed. 


9.  HLF/ Regeneration of Park     

A new Lordship Rec Project Officer, Luisa Baker, has now been appointed. Dave, as chair of the Forum, had taken part in the interview panel for the candidates. We thanked Clive Attenborough, as the outgoing interim officer, for all his work over the last few months. Clive reported that he had recently been conducting some war time research about the Rec in case any unexploded bombs may have fallen there which might interfere with any planned engineering works. 

There's was a meeting with HLF reps to review aspects of the bid / regeneration, esp. the site for the City Farm.  Dave was present on behalf of the Forum and the Friends. HLF expressed strong concerns about the siting of the city farm, despite the current plans having been carefully drawn up and agreed after extensive discussion and consultation. They indicated that this matter must be resolved asap. 

After extensive discussion, in which we reaffirmed that the northern gate is indeed the best site, we agreed that the south east field and the north west area of the main field are both potential alternative sites, with various pros and cons to consider. We could not achieve a consensus on which of those two sites would be the best.

A day long audience development workshop was held on Sept 25th. 20 people (including reps from the Friends, Back To Earth, BWFCC and Recreation Services) attended representing a range of key stakeholders.  The event, facilitated by a consultant from 'Audiences London', looked at ways to increase usage and ensure that usage is representative of the make up of local communities. 

The Visitors Survey of park usage, jointly conducted by the Council and the Friends, has now been completed. The results are illuminating and have now been circulated to all LRUF members.  


10.  Building site / 339 Lordship Lane

Following concerns about the works on this site encroaching into the park a site meeting with the works manager has been set up. Dave, Michael and Helen to attend.


11.  Utility Works - gas and water

Michael is still pursuing the utility companies to address the concerns about their recent works by the woodland, and potential compensation. It was also noted that the Gas Board had also recently been active by the front gate.


12.  Woodland

Some tree removal had been agreed with the Conservation Officer and BTCV in order to create glades and improve sight lines. BTCV voilunteers did the work. Two new interpretation boards, designed by the Friends, have been installed, as have some new benches opposite the woodland by the main path. Now that all this work is done the Friends are planning a Commemoration Day on Nov 16th, 1pm-4pm, with bulb-planting and a ceremony to commemorate those who died due to a direct hit on an air raid shelter there during war time. Some family members of those who died are also due to attend.


13.  Maintenance Issues

- Damage to freestyle area tarmac, and on edges of the mounds
- fence at back of play area... introduce a gate there?


14.  Next LRUF Meeting -  Monday 20th Oct 2008 at 6.30pm in the Broadwater Farm Community Centre.


15.  Other coming events

- BTCV to install bat boxes
- Pedal-powered free film show (cartoons) in the Shell Theatre auditorium on an evening.
- Friends AGM
- Woodland/Commemoration Day
- Tree planting in the main field 

